
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

            April 2021 News 

 

Dear Friends and Family,                                                                                                        

Easter Sunday is usually a time for people to go to church even if they do not go to church any other time of year. 

Amazingly, I can say we did not have one “new” visitor on Easter Sunday. The scarcity of visitors may have      

occurred because of the government regulations requiring facemasks for church services that was enacted because       

of a small spike in Covid cases in Queensland. The regulation was for two weeks and should finish by mid-April. 

Wearing a mask, much less wearing a mask to church, is difficult for some people and some people have chosen          

to stay at home, from most everything, until the facemask requirement is lifted.  

However, we have had several new people to begin coming to church. Some declare that they have come to our   

church because we preach from the Bible. I’m sure we’re not the only church in Townsville who uses the Bible,        

but it is a sad commentary on churches when people are struggling to find a church that preaches God’s word.  

 Religious instruction classes will begin in full-force when school resumes after the Easter school holidays. Kelly     

will be teaching between six and seven classes and Becca will be teaching four classes. Please pray for limited  

distractions during class time and for a clear presentation of the gospel to be given to the students. 

                                                                                                  

                                                                                                Our Easter family photo: Becca, Kelly, Bryce & Reese 

 Thank you for praying for us and for giving so graciously to the ministry here. We are praying for your safety and     

ministries as well.                                                                                                    

Love,                                                                                                             

Kelly, Becca, Clarisse & Bryce Gilliam 

Email: knbinaustralia@yahoo.com 

Praises: 

- For new visitors to church services 

- For increased attendance to Sunday evening 

services 

- For Reese’s acceptance into her university studies 

Prayer requests: 

- For unsaved people attending our services 

- For wisdom in beginning new ministries  

- For the mothers/daughters afternoon tea in May 

- 


